GPAC Minutes

April 28, 2004

Present: Helene Anthony, Jean Graham, Janice Kisthardt, Brenda Leake, Claire Lindberg, Paul Stephens, Michele Tarter, Mark Woodford, Sandy Wright

Guest: Craig Kapp

Minutes from 4/14 meeting were approved with corrections.

Director’s Report

The Graduate Office is busy working on decisions for fall applications as well as registration for summer courses and global programs.  The application pool is solid. So far, 300 decision letters have gone out with an 80% acceptance rate.  Most rejections are in the MAT and Speech Pathology programs.  There was a brief discussion about those programs, including the limited number of spots available in Speech Pathology.  Helene shared that building the Speech Pathology program has been recognized as a priority for the new Special Education, Language and Literacy Department.  With regard to the MAT program, she shared that some students may be rejected because they are confused about who should apply.  While it is intended for graduates with degrees in other areas, and possibly previous careers in other areas, she knew of one special education student who inappropriately applied to the MAT program after receiving her special education degree to pursue secondary math teaching. Paul said he would contact Stuart Carroll about the description of the program in the graduate bulletin.

Brenda added that there is confusion among students about the Ed Leadership Option in the Early Childhood and Elementary Education Department.   This program leads to a supervisory certificate but students who want to be principals see it and apply to the wrong code.  Brenda will email a change in wording to the department and then forward it to Suzanne.

Claire said that the codes in Nursing are very confusing.  For example, not all options are listed on the application, and Claire has had the experience of a student not even being enrolled in the program that she has just completed.  

Old Business

These items will wait until Suzanne Pasch is at the meeting.

New Business

1) Claire updated the committee on the pilot program for graduate nursing admissions.  Suzanne is going to approve it for one additional year and then it will be reviewed. Claire said the applicants have been strong – they have high GPAs and have interviewed well.  She shared that some applicants stated that they would have gone elsewhere if they had to take the GRE for admission here.

2) Mark reported that the deadline for admission to Counseling programs would be better if it were March 14th rather than April 14th.  Since they do interviews, it would be good to lengthen the time they have for making admission decisions.  People shared ideas about various dates.  Paul suggested April 1st and October 1st.  Brenda raised the issue of comprehensive exams and Jean suggested a March date rather than any date in April.  A recommendation was proposed to move the deadline for fall applications to March 31st, leaving March 1st as the deadline for MAT, Ed Leadership Immersion and Speech Pathology, and to move the deadline for spring applications to September 30th.  Jean moved that we accept this proposal and it was unanimously accepted.  Mark will write a recommendation to the Dean.

3) Craig Kapp of Instructional Technology reported that their resources were not being promoted to graduate students. He suggested that the standard presentation given to undergraduate students could be given to graduate students at orientation.  They would learn about email and Novelle accounts, the services in the IT Center in Forcina and its hours, and an introduction to TESS and SOCS.  Committee members were very supportive of these ideas.  

Janice raised the issue of graduate students who are not at all computer literate and Craig suggested using a tutorial program such as Comptasia.  Brenda commented that accounts used to be created only several times a year, but Craig said that is done much more frequently now, perhaps once a week, although he wasn’t positive.   Jean moved that IT be involved in graduate orientation and the committee unanimously approved.  Janice will send topics to Craig for inclusion in Comptasia, which could be placed on the graduate web site.

Jean wondered if the graduate students could get a letter with their admission decision about their email account, as the undergraduates do.   Jean moved that the Graduate office send such a letter and the committee unanimously approved. 

4) Paul distributed a restatement of credit load policy for inclusion in the Graduate Bulletin. Jean moved that the committee approve the restatement and it was unanimously approved.

The meeting was adjourned with heartfelt thanks going out to Jean Graham who has served on GPAC for nine years :0)

